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E‘rom the President’s Desk

Carol R. Pohly, M.Ed., LPCC

Greetings! and welcome to another
year in the counseling profession
and as a member of the Ohio
Counseling Association. 1 am
excited to begin my presidency of
OCA at this important time in the
history of our profession, and 1 am
honored to be working with some
very skilled leaders in our
organization. I want to thank Anita
Jackson for her excellent leadership
as our president last year. I also

want to thank Joe Saunders, our
executive director, and Cynthia
Snyder, our government relations
consultant, for their continued
superb  work. Congratulations,
also, to Richard Hazler, who is our
new president-elect. Our Executive
Board this year is comprised of
many experienced and dedicated
people. ‘I am looking forward to
working with all of them as we
serve you, the members of OCA.

We are in the midst of a time of
great change and growth in the field
of counseling. When I look back to
where counseling stood as a
profession in 1972, when I earned
my master’s degree, | am amazed at
how far we have come. We have
attained . professional  licensure,
including a clinical level of
practice. We have increased the
extent and depth of our training and
have added professional training
standards through CACREP. We
have become recognized as
independent service providers by
managed care companies. In
addition, we have broadened our
service base to include a variety of
settings such as schools,
universities, community mental
health centers, chemical
dependency treatment programs,
private practice, hospitals,
retirement homes, and others.

Much of this has been made
possible because of the hard work
and dedication of men and women
serving in  our professional
organization who have lobbied for
our legislative needs and united us
through communicating via the
organization. We owe a debt of
gratitude to all those who have
served before us who have laid the
groundwork for our current
progress and continued growth.

Today, we have even more
challenges before us. Some of the
legislative issues that exist include
Medicare  reimbursement  for
counselors, parity of insurance
coverage for mental and physical
illnesses, changes in licensure for
school counselors who do not have
teaching experience, and the quest
for  licensure by  chemical
dependency counselors and
marriage and family therapists. We
need to continue to make our views
heard regarding these and other
issues.

My goal for OCA this year is to
continue with the OCA strategic
plan, which is focused on
promoting solidarity among
counselors, renewing effective
leaders, promoting diversity and
related skills in the profession,
promoting the  recognition of
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From the President’s Desk cont..
counseling as a profession, keeping
abreast of and promoting the use of
technology, and documenting the
OCA story connecting our past to
our present and future. It is my
plan that we will make
advancements in each of these six
areas by the end of this year.

I am especially interested in the
goal of promoting solidarity among
counselors. Having worked, in the
process of my career, as both a
school counselor and a mental
health counselor in private practice,
I am keenly aware of the
importance of having counselors
available in a variety of settings.

For example, school counselors

provide a unique approach to
counseling for all children as well

as reaching many children whose
families would never provide them
the opportunity to get counseling
outside of the school setting.
Mental health counselors are able
to work with people of all ages
including working with entire
families to facilitate structural
family changes that enhance the
growth of each family member.
Counselors in hospital settings are
often able to work with people in
crisis and then direct them to
further counseling services needed
after release from the hospital.
Countless other examples exist.
Therefore, the differences among us
as counselors are  uniquely
important to the contribution -our
profession makes as a whole to the
clients we serve. Not only do we
need to be united to accomplish our
legislative goals, but we need to be
united to best serve our clients’
needs. For this reason, [ believe
increased communication among
counselors is vitally important.
OCA provides the opportunity for
increased communication.

Let me digress for 2 moment to tell
you a little bit about myself. I was
born and raised in Cleveland, Ohio
(Euclid, to be exact), but I have
lived in Dayton, Ohio, since
graduating from Otterbein College
in 1969, 1 taught fifth grade in
Dayton for two years, and then
returned to graduate school full-
time, where 1 earned my master’s
degree in guidance and counseling
from Miami University in 1972, 1
worked as a school counselor for
about 18 years while I did further
training in transactional analysis,
Gestalt therapy, structural and
strategic marriage and family
therapy, and addictions as well as
completing the LPCC sequence of
courses. | began working part-time
in private practice in 1982 and
moved to full-time private practice
in 1990. I enjoy the arts, interior
decorating, gardening, the outdoors
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(especially camping), traveling, and
spending time with family and
friends.

I hope to get to know more about
each of you as the year progresses
also. Please feel free to call, write,
or email me or any of the Executive
Board members to share your
needs, concerns, and ideas with
QCA or to volunteer to be on an
OCA committee. I hope you will
also plan to attend the All Ohio
Counselors Conference . in
November at the beautiful new
Easton Hilton Hotel in Columbus,
Ohio. Tt promises to be an exciting
event.

I look forward to working with you
in the months ahead. Have a great
year!

Anita P. Jackson, Ph.D., LPCC
I have enjoyed serving as president
of the Ohio Counseling Association
and want to express my deep
gratitude to each of you for your
membership, your belief in our
mission, and/or involvement on the
Executive Council. [’ve had the
honor to work with many fine
leaders who serve the profession.
Although this year has been
challenging, many of you have
done so much to make it a
productive year. 1 certainly have
leamed a lot. So often, I've heard
persons in leadership positions state
that it is at the end of their term
when they finally put things
together and figure out what they
could have been doing all year.
Well, I share that perspective.
However, with such added insight, 1
trust that 1 will be able to serve
effectively and actively as past
president during this coming year.
agsisting and supporting our new
president, Carol Pohly. She has
many exciting objectives - and
implementations strategies for the
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upcoming year. Please offer your
assistance, t00, as we move forward
on the many challenges still facing
the profession.

A number of legislative issues were
before the counseling pro‘ession
this year, and a great deal of time
“was spent addressing them. As
with any issue, there are multiple
ways of viewing it and thinking
about what is best. Although points
-of disagreement are bound to occur,
I believe much effort was placed in
building understanding and
collaborative relationships between
- associations and OCA, as well as
interprofessionally as we worked on
the various issues. I trust that OCA
will continue to build collaborative
relationships throughout Okio as
we progress forward with our
mission to serve counseling
professionals and their constituents.

I am looking forward to a less busy
year, but one that is personally and
spiritually productive and fulfilling.
The summer days certainly have
been hot and enjoyable, and my
mind is turning to the beautifiil
world outdoors, so I would just like
to end with several passages to
think about and possible empoy in
our daily lives.

Things that will destroy us:
Politics without Principles;
Pleasure without Conscience;
Wealth without Work:
Knowledge without Character;
Business without Morality;
Science without Humanity;
Worship without Sacrifice.

--Mahatma Gandhi

Kindness is to use one’s will to
guard one’s speech and conduct so
as not to injure anyone.

-~Omaha Tribe oral tradition

And whosoever will be chief among
you, let him be your servant.
--Matthew 20:27

The greatest achievement of the
human spirit is to live up to one’s
opportunities and make the most of
one’s resources,

--Vauvenargues

There is nothing that makes persons

* rich and strong but that which they

carry inside of them,
--John Milton

Where is the Life we have lost in
living?
Where is the wisdom we have lost
in knowledge?
Where is the knowledge we have
lost in information?
The cycles of Heaven in twenty
centuries
Bring us farther from God and
nearer to the Dust.

-T. 8. Eliot

There is an essential harmony in all
existence, and the life of everything
shares in it,

~Howard Thurman

Richard Hazler
OCA President Elect

It is pretty risky business looking
five years down the road, especially
when we are all working feverishly
to keep our heads above water on a
daily basis. And furthermore, who
knows what will happen tomorrow
that will push us to drastically alter
plans and efforts for the future? On
the other hand, if we don’t look
ahead towards our potential futures,
how can we make choices about
taking reasonable actions to move
forward?  Without some future
planning the actions we take are
likely to keep us stuck where we
are, and others will be the deciders
of our future,
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The seemingly conflicting ideas
mentioned above certainly fit me
personally as well as the clients,
students, colleagues, friends, and
family 1 interact with each day.
They also fit organizations like
ACA, OCA, owr divisions, and
local chapters. We have so little
time and so much to do that we can
be overwhelmed with today, never
mind looking to the future. But a
vision of our future is critical to
providing direction for our daily
actions. This has been reinforced
in me after several years on the
ACA Strategic Planning Committee
and last year as Committee Chair
combined with past experiences as
a state and national office holder. 1
have become more aware than ever
of the need for organizations to
give continual attention to future
directions in order to effectively
use limited financial and human
resources in ways that get us to
where we want to be. These
experiences have pushed me to use
my year as OCA president elect
helping our association, chapters,
and divisions to more consciously
and regularly look forward 5 years
so that we can choose current
actions that match our vision of the
future,

The starting place is to ask
members and leaders alike to begin
the discussion of our future. This
year’s OCA president, Carol Pohly,
is supportive of more strategic
planning for OCA and has agreed
to put discussion of our future on
the OCA Execative Council
meeting agendas. NOW WE
NEED - YOUR INPUT FOR
THOSE MEETINGS!

Please take a little thoughtful time
to consider your views on the
following question:

What are the major advancements
OCA should have achieved by the



4

end of the year 2006 if it had lived
up to its potential as ‘the’ state
organization for counselors in
Ohio?

Let me know your thoughts, and I
will summarize them for the OCA
Executive Council discussions.
Send your responses to Richard
Hagzler, 201 McCracken Hall, Ohio
University, Athens, OH 43701 or
email me at hazler@ohio.edu.

Cynthia Snyder, 1.D.

The Ohio General Assembly has
recessed for the summer and is not
* expected to return for committees
and  voting  sessions  until
September, Session  and
committees are scheduled
sporadically throughout the fall and
early winter. Among the issues
being followed by the Ohio
Counseling Association and its
government relations committee are
the following.

- SenateBill 9 (Spada, R-Parma
Heights) The original version of
this bill would have created a new
crime of “sexual exploitation of a
mental health client or patient” for
circurnstances in which a mental
health professional = engages in
sexual relations with a current

client, Due to opposition from the

Ohic  Counseling  Association
(OCA) and others, this legislation
was significantly changed from its
“As Introduced” version. A
substitute bill was passed by the
Senate in June.

Under the revised version of the
bill, existing crimes of sexual
battery and sexual imposition are
expanded to include situations
where a mental health professional
engages in sexual activity with a
patient and has represented to the
patient that the sexual activity is
necessary for .mental health

treatment purposes. In addition,
changes are made to provisions in

" current law to stipulate that consent

is not a defense to a civil charge of
assault or battery stemming from a
situation where a mental heaith
professional has engaged in sexual

activity with a patient, unless the -
mental health professional proves

by a preponderance of evidence
that the patient was not emotionally
dependent upon the therapist at the
time the sexual activity occurred.
The mental health professional

" would also have to prove that

he/she did not falsely represent that
the sexual activity was necessary
for medical or mental health
PUIPOSEs.

. The Ohio Counseling Asscciation

opposed the original version of
Senate Bill 9 because it imposed
criminal liability on a certain
category of professionals with a
potential for exploitative
relationships, but ignored others
who were similarly situated. OCA
testimony and lobbying on this bill
was successful in delaying action
on the proposal until concerns were

addressed. The bill in its current

form is far more acceptable and
was approved by the Sepate with no
dissenting votes, The measure now
proceeds to the House for

consideration.

House Bill 33 {Olman, R-Maumee}
This legisiation requires equality of
coverage for mental illness and
addiction treatment under group
health insurance contracts issued in
Ohio. It is under consideration in
the House Insurance Committee
where it has had two hearings. As
required by law, the Legislative
Service Commission hired an
independent firm to conduct an
actuarial study of the legislation
and its impact on health insurance
in Ohio. This report was released
in late May, and forecasts a

potential increase in insurance
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premiums of only 1 to 1.5 percent.
Proponents of the bill, including
OCA, consider this to be an
important and  persuasive
development in an uphill legislative
campaign. The bill remains in the
House Insurance Committee, but

the sponsor, Representative Lynn

Olman (R-Maumee), an insurance
agent - himself, has requested
additional hearings when the
legislature returns in September.
The business community and
insurance industry remain opposed
to the legislation regardless of the
negligible cost increases associated
with equal coverage of behavioral
health services.

Licensure of CCDCs
Representatives of OCA met with
representatives of a coalition that is
promoting legislation to provide for
state licensure of CCDCs 1, II, and
1II. This coalition is seeking to
create an independent state board to -
license and regulate only CCDCs.
The legislation under discussion
would also set forth the education
and training requirements for each
level of licensure, and would
establish a statutory scope of
practice for each category of
license holder.  Currently, there
exists in administrative rule a scope’
of practice that has been
problematic for OCA. It is hoped
that many of our concerns can be
addressed when legislation is
introduced. To date, no proposal in
bill form has been released. This is
likely to become an active issue in
the fall and in 2002,

Licensure of Marriage and Family
Therapists

Also seeking independent licensure
are marriage and family therapists.
Although legislation creating an
independent license for these -
practitioners has yet to be
introduced, it is expected in late
summer or early fall. OCA has not
yet been contacted by the group
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promoting this issue but fully
expects to be engaged in active
review of such a proposal
Legislation to license marriage and
family ~ therapists has  been
considered by the Ohio General
Assembly in previous years end has
not received significant leg:slative
support. The details of the zurrent
proposal remain to be seen aad will
be presented to OCA’s government
relations committee and board
when available.

Sc_hool Counselor Grants
Available

The Ohio School Counselor
Association is offering grants to
support innovative school guidance
projects. Last year we awarded
funding for five projects on anger
management, character
development, and assistance to a
program promoting parents and
students working together. Grants
can vary from $200 to $100C. You
must be a member of OSCA to
receive a grant.

Grant applications will be available
at the All Ohio Counselors
Conference in November or by
contacting Helen Gilbert, 1234
Hugo St., Maumee, OH 43537
419-893-2985 or
HLNCHR@aol.com. Dead.ine to
submit grant applications will be
February 28, 2002.

| Government Relations |

Jean Underfer-Babalis, M.Ed.,
LPCC

Welcome to the world of politics!
Yikes! I know, I did not like the
idea of politics; after all, I am a
counselor, mnot a politician.
However, as a counselor I have
come to realize that being aware
and active in politics is a necessity
for my profession and my personal
and family life as well.

Certainly on a state level there are
many issues of which we as
counselors need to be aware and
take action, such as: watching the
wording of the Senate Bill 9 and
insuring that the mental health field
is represented  fairly  and
objectively; striving for equal
treatment for mental health and
addictions disorders as House Bill
33 is advocating; and to monitor the
licensure activities for chemical
dependency counselors and
marriage and family therapists.

Not only do we have to watch our
own yard, but our neighborhood as
well.  On the federal government
scene (our neighborhood),
counselors need to watch and be
aware of the funding of the
Elementary = School - Counselors
Demonstration Act (Ohio receives
more than $700,000), the Medicare
Modernization Act (which would
include LPCCs as providers and
reduce the beneficiaries co-pay
from 50% to 20%) and the much
touted Patient Bill of Rights.

Upcoming this year yet is mental

health parity on a federal level.

The government relations
committee is requesting that each
chapter and division provide to the
committee a representative so that
OCA can represent counselors on a
significant and prominent basis.
All of these issues impact your
family’s income whether you are a
counselor, counselor educator, or
school counselor. So, OCA is
asking you to step up and get
involved.

Guidelines
motivating speakers,
knowledgeable workshop

presenters, and YOU, promise to
make this a memorable event. And
there is plenty of FREE parking.
The theme for - this year’s
conference is “Professional
Counselors:  Strengthening  the
Human Spirit”.

Chapter and _Divi'sio:i News

All Ohio Counselors
Conference - Nov. 7-9, 2001

Make plans now to attend the
annual All Ohio Counselors
Conference November 7-9 at Hilton
Columbus at Easton Town Center.
A new 'location, spacious areas,

Southeast  Qhio
Association

Counseling

The Southeast Ohio Counseling
Association (SEOCA) is
celebrating another successful year
and anticipating even more success
and growth in this upcoming year.
SEOCA is committed to the
professional  development  of
counselors, counselor trainees, and
counselor educators in the state of
Ohio, especially the southeastern
region. To  support this
commitment, SEOCA coordinated
and sponsored, in conjunction with
the Ohio Counseling Association,
Ohio Association of Multicultural
Counseling and Development, and
Central Ohio Counseling
Association, our second annual
conference  entitled  “Clinical
Supervision: Responding to New
Demands” on May 19, 2001. The
conference provided an opportunity
for presenters and participants to
exchange ideas and to build upon
prior knowledge and understanding
of critical issues in clinical
supervision. The success of the
conference stems largely from the
competence and eloquence of the
presenters, namely Tom Davis,
Scott Hall, Rose Quinones Del
Valle, Gail Blackshear, and Randi
Cohen. The leadership of the past
executive  board, guided by
President Cher Igelman, Secretary
Tracy Leinbaugh, and Treasurer
Tim Stambaugh, has worked to
shape SEOCA into a vibrant,
professionally-oriented chapter that
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is looking to engage more of its
membership and to offer more
member services. If interested in
becoming active in this emerging
chapter, please contact Nicole R.
Hill, president, via email at
nh240291@ohiou.edu.
--Nicole R. Hill

North Central Ohio Counseling
Association

NCOCA has had an exciting year
offering  both  student and
professionals the opportunity for
networking, education, and
collaboration. Membership as well
as active involvement in chairing
and facilitating committee work has
continued to increase as NCOCA
reaches out to the counseling
community.

During the past year NCOCA has
been proud to sponsor three
workshops addressing important
issues affecting counselors today.
On December 4, 2001, a panel
discussion comprised of Elliot
Ingersoll, Paula Britton, Liz Welfel,
and Beth Farnsworth tackled the
issue of *“What Do Counselor
Licensure Laws Mean to You?”
The discussion investigated topics
such as ethics in supervision,
employment opportunities, and the
credentialing  process for a
counselor supervisor. On February
24, 2001, Carolyn Helmuth
presented “Be Your Own Boss:
Setting Up Your Private Practice”
which provided participants with
useful information =~ and an
opportunity to ask questions and
explore options regarding the often
intimidating of private practice.
Lastly, “Chemical Dependency
Counselors in Ohio: Counselor
Characteristics and Clinical [ssues”
was presented by Cynthia Osborn
on May 9, 2001.

NCOCA held its most recent board
meeting on August 14th at the

Beachwood Public Library on the
corner of Shaker Blvd. and
Richmond Rd.

NCOCA is off to a new year with
some exciting goals. The past
couple of years, since I have been a
member of NCOCA, I have noticed
all the excellent work our board and
committee chairs - and members
have been doing. But more help is
needed. Members who have come
to our workshops, and counseling
students, have expressed wanting to
do things for NCOCA. Therefore,
this year’s main goal is to “reach
out” to students, past members,
present members, and to help all
counselors. ~ Another goal is to
increase membership and
attendance at our workshops thus
improving networking with each
other, finding out about jobs, new
ideas, supervision issues, etc.

Already we have a list of names
from students and members who
can volunteer a little or a lot of
time. It doesn’t matter how much
time. The important thing is to take
on only what you know you can
handle. If someone feels
overwhelmed, then we “reach out”
and bring a volunteer in to help.
Already we have a very energetic
Susan Vesely as editor of our
newsletter the NCOCA
NETWORK.  The newsletter is
one of our more demanding
responsibilities  with - collecting
articles, proofreading, setting up the
pages, printing, and mailing it out.

I feel very positive about this year
especially since we are off to a
strong beginning with the “reach
out” goal. I also feel positive about
being the new president of
NCOCA. It was scary at first, but
the executive committee board and
committee chairs and members are
the ones who I “reach out” to in
order to be an effective president. I
can’t do it without their various
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experience and creative talents they

bring to NCOCA. I am looking

forward to a very productive year.
--Pat Schafer

Northwest Ohio
Association

Counseling

Greetings from the vast area of
Northwest Ohio!  This past year
(2000-2001) successfully kicked
off the millennium with a luncheon
and a speaker in the fall, a breakfast
and a speaker in the winter, and an
all day workshop in the spring. All
three events were well attended by
our members and guests. NWOCA
thanks  all  individuals who
participated in these events and
made them a success.

With 2001-2002 underway,
NWOCA started with a leadership
training workshop in August. For
four hours, I cracked the whip, and
NWOCA contributed to OCA’s
strategic planning by setting up our
own strategic plan for the next three
years. Afterwards, rest and
relaxation was in store for the board
members, as they enjoyed summer
fun at my home.

Activity is the key word from the
northwest sector of Ohio. This year
NWOCA will endeavor to not only
have our three speaker events but
regular business meetings. The
first meeting will be held in
September or early October
(members watch for our newsletter
in September). Watch out
Northwest Ohio--the counselors are
definitely agents of change.

--Jean Underfer-Babalis

Miami Valley
Association

Counseling

The MVCA convened their
planning meeting July 12. The
goals for the year 2001-2002 are
(a) to increase membership, (b) to
provide affordable training to meet
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CEU requirements for licensure, (c)
to inform members of current
legislation  that  impacts  the
counseling profession, and (d) to be
advocates for the counseling
profession.

The board welcomed four new
members: Alice Chess, Ellen
Miller, Lynne Pierce-French, and
John  Swank. The ongoing
members of the board include:
Phyllis Henderson, Co-president,
Holly Welther, Past Co-president,
Amy Eiler, Past Co-president,
Patricia Polanski, President-elect,
Kriss Haren, Secretary, Linda
Fischbach, Treasurer, Eileen Self,
Membership Chair, Bruce Duke,
Legislative Chair, Susan Spacht,
Scholarship Chair, Roger Fortman,
Publicity Chair, Mike Hochwalt,
Ethics Chair, Carol Pohly, Tom
Reuth, Carol Smerz, and Doris
Wilkinson, members at-large.

In addition to the goals stated
above, three workshops were
planned. The fall workshop will be
a six-hour training session in
supervision. - Actual date anc time
of this workshop will be
forthcoming,
--Mary Ann Jones

Ohio Mental Health Counselors
Association

The leadership of OMHCA is
anticipating much activity for the
2001-2001  year. Plans are
underway for a conference on
March 16, 2002, in Toledo entitled
”Clinical Supervision: Foundations
and Current Issues”. As we are still
confirming presenters, we can only
relate that the topic areas include:
Foundations of Clinical
Supervision, Board Perspectives on
Supervision Issues, Supervision and
Clinical Burnout, and Supervision
and Liability Issues. Brochures
will be mailed in January 2002. In
addition, we will be contacting the

Ohio Association of Marriage and
Family Therapy to discuss potential
collaboration on conferences in the
future.

We plan a membership drive to
attract new members and motivate
existing members to increase their
involvement in supporting our
efforts for the recognition of and
reimbursement for mental health
counselors in Ohio. We are also
considering the addition of regional
members at large to the leadership
of the organization.

Tom Fine, MA, LPCC, the
president-elect of OMHCA,
attended the American Mental
Health Counselors Association
national conference in Chicago, IL,
on July 25-28, 2001. Tom found
that across the nation, state
organizations are actively involved
in reaching out to professional
counselors in their states both to
involve them ‘in legislative issues
and provide them with support in
the practice of professional
counseling.

As  websites  become more
important as a source of
information and connection, state
organizations have worked to
develop their own websites to
better serve their members.
OMHCA is investigating the
development of a website at this
time.  Web addresses for the
Michigan, Massachusetts, and
Oregon Mental Health Counselors
Associations are listed below for
your review.
http://www.mmbhca.org/
http://www.mamhca.org/
http://www.omhca.com/
--Charles Campbell

A KA
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Ohio Association for the Spiritual,
Ethical, and Religious Values in

Counseling

OASERVIC has a new slate of
officers: president, Angela
Nicolosi; = president-elect, Cher
Igelman;  secretary, appointee
unconfirmed; newsletter editor,
Nicole R. Hill, and treasurer, Tracy
Leinbaugh. Projects for the 2001-
2002 year are underway. The top
priority is getting OASERVIC
members in contact with one
another. We request all members
to let us know if we can put your e-
mail address on the website
(www.csuohio.edu/oaservic).
Contact Elliott Ingersoll, out past
president and web master, at
r.ingersoll@csuohio.edu or go to
the website and post from there. 1
you do not e-mail but want to be
listed, send that information to
Angela  Nicolosi, LPCC c/o
Sawmill Family = Counseling
Services, 2690 Billingsley Road,
Columbus, OH 43235.

I have already begun contacting
past presidents of OASERVIC to
begin documenting the history of
the organization and to gain some
perspective on the past before
planning the future. Officers are
planning to meet in September to
get ready for AOCC and begin
outlining the spring workshop, and
members are welcome! The
March, 2001 workshop on Yoga
and Counseling was a hit, and we
are striving to repeat our goal of
renewing the spirits of Ohio’s hard-
working counselors,
--Angela Nicolosi

Ohio Association for Specialists in
Group Work

The major goal of OASGW is to
promote group work, training,
education, research, standards, and
service in the field A special
thanks goes to Jean Underfer-
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Babalis, past president for her
leadership. The executive board of
OASGW is scheduled to have a
luncheon meeting on September 7.
The agenda will include goals,
membership, and  conference
planning. Members will receive
our fall newsletter in October and
are invited to attend our general
membership meeting on November
9 at the AOCC. Our 2001-2002
officers are:

Eileen Self, President

Jean Underfer-Babalis, Past

President

Cecile Brennan, President Elect

Louisa Foss, Treasurer

Debbie Vernon, Secretary

We invite all OCA members to join
OASGW! For more information
about OASGW, please contact
Eileen Self at
eileen.selfi@wright.edu or (937)
775-3290.

--Eileen Self

OFFICE SPACE
Vandalia
Professional office space available.
222 West National Road.
Beautiful older building.
Call (937) 256-0500

Guidelines Advertising Rates
Full Page $350

Half Page $175
Quarter Page $80
Back Cover (1/2 page) or preferred
placement: Add $25. Discount
15% if ad runs 2+ issues.

Next deadline: Nov. 16, 2001

Membership Certificates

You are active in the state’s largest
and most respected professional
counseling association and now you
can display your professional pride
to your clients and peers with this
professional certificate embossed
with a gold foil OCA logo! Order
your certificate today! Certificate
- $7.50 (payable to OCA). Please
print exactly as you wish your name
to appear on the certificate
(maximum 25 characters).
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ACA World Conference
i New Orleans, LA
March 23-27, 2002

YOUR OCA MEMBERSHIP PROVIDES:
A Legislative Consultant to the Ohio Legislature

A Profession Identity

A strategic Public Relations Campaign

Professional Network Contacts

Professional Development Opportunities - CEUs

A Statewide Newsletter
Local Chapter Membership
An Executive Director

Opportunity to Purchase Liability Insurance

Discounts for Members

Adams Mark Hotel - Columbus location
Waldenbooks - 20% off any professional purchase
Hertz car rental - use our CDP # 177946
AAA clubs will waive enrollment fees by calling:
Akron - Gerry Bartlebaugh 330-762-0631
Cleveland - Diana Robinson 216-606-6453
Cincinnati - Bill Cummings 513-762-3100
Miami Valley - Christy Schelton 937-224-2857
Northwest (Toledo) - Shannon Shock 419-843-1200
Worthington (Columbus) - Virginia Cummins 614-431-7800

£ The MIDDLE ATLANTIC CAREER
i COUNSELING ASSOCIATION (MACCA)
/ Announces its 2001 FALL CONFERENCE:
/’ CAREER COUNSELING IN TRANSITION
’ October 24 — 26, 2001
Willow Valley Resort & Conference Center
Lancaster, PA.

Featured presenters: Robert Chope, John Gardner, Cynthia Glover,
Carol S. Pearson, Jack Rayman, Maria Santos, Nancy K. Schlossberg.

For information on how to register and directions to Willow Valley please
log on to our web site at http://www.macca.net/ or you may contact

Cherryl Bonner by email at bonnerc/@bucks.edu
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OHIO COUNSELING ASSOCIATION 2001-2002
s T MEMBERSHIP FORM
Amencan Counseling Associalion
Last Name First Middle Init.
Home Address
Street City State Zip
Home Phone Work Phone
Present Position Employer

E-mail Address

License

UJLPC OLPCC 0OSCHOOL COUNSELOR

For information on the American Counseling Association call (800) 347-6647.

Once you join OCA, you are awarded chapter

membership at no additicnal charge. The chapter

you designate will receive a percentage of your OCA

membership dues. However, you must join OCA

in order to join any chaptsr OR OACES & OASERVIC.

CHAPTERS

O Central Ohio Counseling Assn, (COCA)
U East Ohio Counseling Assn. (EOCA)

O Greater Cincinnati Counseling Assn. (GCCA)

U Miami Valley Counseling Assn. (MVCA)

U North Central Ohio Counseling Assn. (NCOCA)
O Northwest Ohio Counseling Assn. (NWOCA)

O Southeast Ohio Counseling Assn, (SEOCA)

ROLES IN WHICH WILLING TO SERVE:

O Public Relations
U Membership

O Newsletter 0 OCA Officer

O Awards 3 Chapter/Division Officer
O Finance I Interprofessional Relations
C Other

O Professional Development
U Government Relations

MEMBERSHIP TYPE

O
O

Oooo

/O R |

I R o o |

[ I 0 O s |

O

Professional
Associate (holds no counseling credential)
Retired
Student
Membership Certificate
DIVISIONS

OH Assn. for Counselor Education

and Supervision (OACES).

Student and Retired Membership (OACES)
OH Assn. for Multicultural

Counseling and Development (OAMCD)
Student Membership (OAMCD)

OH Mental Health Counselors

Assn. (OMHCA) :

Student Membership (OMHCA)

OH Career Development Assn. (OCDA)
Student and Retired Membership (OCDA)
OH Assn. for Specialists in

Group Work (OASGW)

Student & Retired Membership (OASGW)
OH School Counselor Assn. (0S8CA)
Student and Retired Membership (OSCA)

OH Assn. for Spiritual, Ethical, and Religious

Values in Counseling (OASERVIC)
Student Membership (OASERVIC)

TOTAL ENCLOSED $

$80.00
$80.00
$40.00
$20.00
$ 7.50

$20.00
$10.00

$15.00
% 7.50

$25.00
$12.50
$15.00
$ 7.50

$15.00
$ 7.50
$35.00
$10.00

$10.00
$ 5.00

(Only 75% IRS deductible)

MEMBERSHIP IS VALID FOR ONE YEAR FROM THE DATE OF PROCESSING BY OCA OFFICE.

OHIO LEGISLATIVE INFORMATION:
Senator

Representative

Bd. of Ed. Rep.

Make check payable to OCA; send to: OCA, PO Box 603, Tiffin OH, 44883

To contact OCA: Call (419) 448-7474 or e-mail saundersj@tiffin.edu

Website: www.ohiocounselingassoc.com




L OOKING FOR TRAINING HOURS?
Ohio Counselor & Social Worker Board AND Ohio
Credentialing Services Approved Home Study Courses

Approved for Counselors AND Social Workers. by the Ohio State Board— 10 hrs home study permitted for renewal
No Limit for the Ohio Credentialing Services

Laban’s Home Study Trainings

NAADAC Provider #000105 NBCC Provider #5867 OH State Counselor Provider #RCX080026 Social Worker# RSX010144

Buy 2- deduct 10% Buy 3 —deduct 15% Buy 4 or more deduct 20%

15 Hour Courses — $95 Each 6 Hour Courses — $50 Each
Psychopharmacology in Addiction Settings PID01-062C Values Driven Addiction Supervision PiD01-047C
Domestic Violence & Substance Abuse PID 01:078C Defense Mechanisms/Coping Strategies PID01-054C
Dual Diagnosis: Personality Disorders PID01-061C Addiction Based Treatment Planning PID 01-077C
Substance Abuse and Older Adults PID01-060C HIV/AIDS Training PID 01-050C
Three Theories of Counseling: Psychoanalytic, Ethics Training PID 01-051CS

Cognitive & Reality Approaches PID01-075C Dual Diagnosis-Assessment Issues PID01-052C
8 Hour Courses — $65 Each Aspirational Ethics PID01-049CS
Mental Status Assessment in Addiction Settings PID 01-056C Cultural Diversity in Counseling PID 01-053CS
Health Issues for Addiction Setting Employees PID01-057C 21st Century Ethics in Counseling PID01-076C
Understanding Withdrawal & Detoxification PID 01-056C The AIDS Rollercoaster: Counseling the HIV Client PID 01-072C
Drugs of Abuse PID01-059C Clinical Supervision: Principles, Techniques
Adolescent Treatment Issues PID 01-055C & Methods PiD 01-073C
7 hour Courses — $60 Each
Criteria Based Documentation PID 01-075C 4 Hour Course — $30
Group Counseling Process & Techniques PID01-074C The Methadone Controversy PID01-045C

Organizational Discounts Available — Have your employees share workbooks and save up to 50% - call for details

“ﬂ[‘ﬂ's How 1 Complete the programmed workbook at your own pace
k 2 Finish the open-book post test and course evaluation and return in the provided envelope
“ wor S 3 Your certificate is mailed the same day we receive the test and evaluation
Order Online for Web Specials — www.last-homestudy.com or CALL TODAY -We're open every day!

‘MAIL ORDERS TO: Laban’s Trainings, P.O. Box 126307, Harrisburg, PA 17112

1. Phone your order in 7 days a week 800.795.5278 —Quickest method
2. Fax your order & this page to 717.657.7996 with credit card information

3. Order online and check out our Web Specials! www.last-homestudy.com
4. Circle desired courses, complete below form, and return page with check or credit card information

Full Name (print clearly)

Address/City/State/Zip:

Credit Card #: Expiration Month/Year: /

Signature: Day / Evening Phone ( )




OCA EXECUTIVE COUNCIL

2001-2002
Carol R. Pohly, President Richard J. Hazler, Pres/Elect
5398 Oakbrooke Dr. 9460 St. Rt. 691
Kettering, OH 45440 New Marshfield, OH 45766
(937)434-6217 (740) 593-4461
Anita P. Jackson, Past President David Di Lullo, Treasurer
5655 Twin Hills Dr. 283 S. Alling Road
Zanesville, OH 43701 Tallmadge, OH 44278
(740) 453-1157 (330) 762-7908
Valenta Ward-Gravely, Secretary Joe Saunders, Executive Director
3419 Lawton Lane P. O. Box 603
Pepper Pike, OH 44124 Tiffin, OH 44883
(216) 382-9979 (419) 448-7474

Susan Huss, O4ACES Fresident 1442 Middleton Pike, Luckey 43443 (419) 372-7312

Tracy Leinbaugh, OACES Rep. 10855 Peach Ridge Road, Athens 45701 (740) 593-0846

Charles E. Campbell, OMHCA President 6630 Oak Brook Dr., Whitehouse 43571 (419) 661-7500
Tom Fine, OMHCA Rep. 26222 W. River Rd., Perrysburg 43551 (419) 383-5695

Carolyn Collins, OSCA President Ott Staff Dev. Center, 65 Steiner Ave., Akron 44301 (330) 761-3029
Katherine Ziff, OSCA Rep. 64 Morris Ave., Athens 45701 (740) 797-4516

Angela Nicolosi, OASERVIC President 405 Rosslyn Ave., Columbus 43214 (614) 766-0161

Cher Igelman, O4SERVIC Rep. 327 E. Wheeling St., Lancaster 43130 (740) 687-4500

Gloria Cain, OAMCD President P.O. Box 871, Hilliard 43026 (614) 470-2717

Eileen F. Self, OASGW President M074 CAC Wright State University, Dayton 45435 (937)775-3290
Manzetta L. Jackson, JCDA President 5204 Regency Drive-A, Toledo 43615 (419) 536-0766

Ron Kovacs, Jr., COCA President 1742 Brice Rd. #2, Reynoldsburg 43068 (614) 444-0800

Mike VanOflen, GCCA President 1500 Ebenezer Rd., Cincinnati 45233 (513)367-1550

Mary Ann Jones, MVCA Co-Pres. 6490 Greenbrook Dr., Trotwood 45426 (937) 775-2075
Phyllis Henderson, MV'CA Co-Pres. 1026 Bertram Ave., Dayton 45406 (937) 775-2584

Jean Underfer-Babalis, NWOCA Pres. 3900 Sunforest Ct. Ste. 200, Toledo 43623 (419) 475-7821
Nicole Hill, SEOCA Pres. P. O. Box 201, Stewart 45778 (740) 380-3957

Diane Nosal, EOCA Pres. 824 Westport Dr., Youngstown 44511 (330) 898-0820

Patricia Schafer, NCOCA Pres. 32300 Tracy Lane, Solon 44139 (440) 349-4469

Tracy Leinbaugh, Ethics Chair 10855 Peach Ridge Road, Athens 45701 (740) 593-0846

Barbara Bryndal, Membership Chair 14637 Russell Ln., Russell Twp. 44072 (440) 349-7437

JoLynn V. Carney Finance Chair 105 Bryson Mill Rd., New Castle, PA 16102 (330) 742-7273

Jean Underfer-Babalis, Gov. Relations Chair 3900 Sunforest Ct. Ste. 200, Toledo 43623 (419) 475-7821
Jason McGlothlin, Public Relations Chair 5203 Hemlock Dr., Ravenna 44266 (330) 672-0695

Cynthia J. Osborn, Prof. Development Chair 1046 Roy Marsh Dr., Kent 44240 (330) 672-0695

Susan Huss, Archives Chair 1442 Middleton Pike, Luckey 43443 (419) 372-7312

Carolyn Helmuth, Newsletter Chair 3610 Gottschee Ct., Brunswick 44212 (330) 666-5004

Gail Blackshear, Bylaws Chair 3730 Erie St., Youngstown 44507 (330) 742-8657

Felicia Townsend, Awards Chair 2139 Pebble Creek Dr. 208-G, Twinsburg 44087 (330) 672-2662

Tom Davis, AASCB Liaison Box 99, Stewart 45776 (740) 593-4460

Cynthia Snyder, Gov. Relations Consultant 37 West Broad St., Suite 1140, Columbus 43215 (614)341-9820



The Institute for Personal Growth and Achievement,

PASS RATE! PCLE EXAM

See website for detais REVIEW COURSE WORKSHOPS

Inc. presents

93%

ATTEND OUR
WORKSHOP AND
RECEIVE

Ohio-Specific Information
e Up-to-the-Minute Handouts

s Detailed Review of Statistics
The Precise Study Plan that has
produced our 93% pass rate

REGISTRATION
INCLUDES WORKSHOP
4, The Study Buddy

LOCATIONS & DATES
1. The Diagnostic CD-ROM with over

Pretest 1300 sample guestions co Lu M B U s

Rl W T . Saturday, November 10, 2001

Course Workshop
tur ruary 2, 2002
3. Six Audio Tapes 6. All Workshop Saturday, February 2, 200

Handouts Signature Inn - Columbus
6767 Schrock Hill Court
1-270 & Cleveland Avenue, Exit #27
614-890-8111
Sleep Rooms Rate is (@ $60.00 plus taxes

WORKSHOP SCHEDULE
Registration: 7:30 - 8 am.

Workshop: 8 a.m. - 6 p.m. (Lunchis “on your own™)
(Breaks and Refreshments Included)

¢ONLINE www.ipganow.com

v secure server CLEVELAND

MURLVL ;ﬁlsﬁ:ﬁ Tf?)"]};léhm'ip@ By Sunday, November 11, 2001
241 Pine St. * Ste. 11C Friday, February 1, 2002

+ $341.50 “Early Bird” Pre-Paid Registration Abilene, TX 79601

+ $371.50 At the Door Payment/Registration® or FAXTO 915.676.8802 7230 Engle Road * Middleburg Heights
+ Purchase Orders - Add $20.00

440-243-4040
#AL the Door registration as seating permils QCALL 1.877.474.2669 (1ol free) J

\ Sleep Rooms Rate is $99.00 plus taxes /
Sy =
visit MOTEL RESERVATIONS MUST BE MADE 3 WEEKS
www A l anow. C Om 3 4 |N ADVANGE TO RECEIVE DISCOUNTED RATES.
for more information

Radisson Hotel - Cleveland Southwest
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